NORTHERN REGIONAL COLLEGE

FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on 
3 November 2014 at the Ballymena Campus.

Present         
Mrs K Collins, (Chairperson), Mr S Davidson, Dr D Lennox, Mrs G McConnell and Professor T Scott (Principal)
In Attendance    Mrs B Crotty, Mrs C Moore and Mr J Hunter.

UNRESERVED BUSINESS

45.1
Apologies

There were no apologies
45.2
Declaration of Interests

There were no declarations of interests.

45.3
Minutes of the Last Meeting

The unreserved minutes of the last meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on 9 June 2014 were approved subject to the following adjustments:
a) Delete ‘four parties’ and insert ‘a number of parties’ at minute 44.7 a); and

b) Delete ‘has been prepared’ and insert ‘should be prepared’ at minute 44.7 b).

45.4
Matters Arising

There were no matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting.

45.5 Membership and Terms of Reference
The Committee received a paper regarding:

a) Membership. The membership of the Committee is as follows: Mrs K Collins (Chair), 
Dr D Lennox (Vice Chair), Mr S Davidson, Mrs G McConnell and Professor T Scott (Principal). Mrs C Moore and Mrs Brenda Crotty are in attendance at all meetings. The Committee confirmed Mrs Collins and Dr Lennox as its Chair and Vice Chair. The Committee noted that Mrs Collins’ period of office as a Governor terminates on 31 July 2014 and requested that the Chairmanship of the Committee should be kept under review to allow for succession planning.

b) Terms of Reference. It is necessary for all Committees of the Governing Body to review their Terms of Reference annually. The Finance and General Purposes Committee reviewed  its Terms of Reference and agreed that revised Terms, reflecting adjustments suggested by the Committee, should be forwarded to the Governing Body for approval (see copy of the revised Terms of Reference attached at Appendix 1).
It was agreed that Mrs Moore should check if the Committee is requested to ‘authorise’ or ‘write off’ bad debts (see Terms of Reference item 21) 

45.6
Correspondence

The Committee received the following correspondence:

a) DEL Circular FE 08/14, dated 27 June 2014 regarding the Additional Support Fund (ASF) for students with a learning difficulty and/or disability.
b) DEL Circular FE 09/14, dated 3 July 2014, which sets out the requirements for Colleges to prepare their 2013/2014 Annual Report and Financial Statements for the year ended 31 July 2014. 
c) DEL letter, dated 3 October 2014, drawing attention to the difficult financial situation facing the Department in 2014/2015 and beyond. The Principal informed the Committee that she had been requested by the Department to identify and evaluate possible savings options for 2015/2016 by 14 November 2014. She stated that she intended to provide the Department with a number of scenarios and indicate their impact on the College and the community. The Committee expressed the view that there is a likelihood of diverse strategies being presented by the different colleges in the Sector. Strategic direction would ultimately be required from DEL. The Committee supported the Principal’s intended response to the Department.
45.7
Chairperson’s Communication
There were no communications.
45.8
Finance & General Purposes Committee KPIs
The Committee received a paper detailing out-turn KPIs for 2013/14 and proposing KPIs for 2014/15 from the Balanced Scorecard.

It was noted that the Finance KPIs for 2013/14 are based on the draft audited accounts at 
27 October 2014 and the KPIs for 2014/15 are based on the budget approved by the Governing Body on 10 September 2014. 
Referring to the KPIs for 2014/2015 it was noted that the targets would have to be revisited. A Governor suggested that the target and objective in respect of the Outline Business Case should be interchanged.
 45.9
Monthly Management Accounts
The Committee received the Monthly Management Accounts for the period up to 30 September 2014 indicating that the College has an historic cost surplus of £956k, which is £72k ahead of budget. The Bank Balance as at 30 September 2014 was £3.2 million. In response to a query Mrs Moore stated that a £400k surplus was forecast for 2014/2015. It was noted, however, that enrolments for FT FE and FT HE were lower than forecast.
45.10
Non-Departmental Public Body (NDPB) Submission

The Committee received a copy of the NDPB Forecast Expenditure Schedule for September 2014, which had been forwarded to the Department. It was noted that the Return had been reconciled with the Monthly Management Accounts and there was no variation between the Accounts and the NDPB Return.
45.11
Estates Issues
Mrs Crotty provided an update for the Committee on estate issues. The Committee requested Mrs Crotty inform Lambert Smith and Hampton in writing that the College was dissatisfied with progress and to be more pro-active and expedite the sale of the property (for a reasonable price).  Details of firm offers received should be presented to the next meeting of the Committee.

The Principal indicated that the Committee required more specific information regarding the site at Antrim in order to reach a decision as to sale of the property.  She asked Mrs Crotty to prepare information on the acreage, valuation and demolition costs.  

The Principal stated that she would be meeting with the Chief Executive NEELB shortly and would take the opportunity to discuss the disposal of the Portrush campus. 

45.12
Bad Debts
The Committee received details of the following bad debt write-offs:

a) Debts > £750. Following submission by the previous Principal, Trevor Neilands, DEL approved the write-off of four bad debts greater than £750 and amounting to £4,007.98 (2013 £41,513.61). DEL has reviewed the cases and, given the information provided by the College, has agreed that the most prudent course of action is to write-off these debts;

b) Debts < £750. The previous Principal approved the write-off of 218 bad debts, less than £750 and amounting to £20,762.23 (2013 £53,062.83). It was noted that all debts written-off had previously been included in the College’s Bad Debt Provision and reasonable attempts had been made to recover them.

45.13
Any Other Business

There was no notified business

45.14
Next Meeting

The next meeting is scheduled for Monday 1 December 2014 at the Farm Lodge Ballymena Campus commencing at 6.45 pm. 
.
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